

## State of New Jersey

CHRIS CHRISTIE

Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Mail Code 401-02C
Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program
P.O. Box 420
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420
Tel. # (609) 984-3438

Fax # (609) 984-1112

BOB MARTIN

Commissioner

NOV 2 1 2012

Mr. Richard Wierer, Director of Solid Waste & Information Technology Systems Bergen County Utilities Authority Box 9 Foot of Mehrhof Road Little Ferry, NJ 07643

Dear Mr. Wierer:

The Department of Environmental Protection's (Department) Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Bergen County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated November 9, 2012. The subject request for administrative action to the County Plan proposes to amend the operating schedule of the Waste Management of New Jersey, Inc. (WMNJI) Transfer Station/Material Recovery Facility (TS/MRF), located on Block 501, Lots 7 and 8 at 61 Broad Street in the Borough of Fairview. Specifically, the November 9, 2012 request for administrative action to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of the subject facility to accept and process certain solid wastes and recyclables 24 hours per day, Monday through Saturday.

The County Plan inclusion of the above noted change in operating schedule will not result in any other operational changes at this WMNJI TS/MRF, which is included in the County Plan with a capacity of 950 tons per day (4,800 tons per week) of solid waste types 10, 13, 13C, 23, and 27 and Class A and Class B recyclable material.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, a change in the operating hours of an existing solid waste facility can be accomplished through an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of a change in the operating schedule of the WMNJI TS/MRF in the Borough of Fairview is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Ross M. Hull of my staff at (609) 984-5936 or <a href="mailto:ross.hull@dep.state.nj.us">ross.hull@dep.state.nj.us</a>.

Sincerely,

Robert Goodwin, Supervising Environmental Specialist

Bureau of Recycling and Planning